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Letter From the President 

Re: New Player Movement Regulations 

Good evening, 

As many of you have most likely heard, the Ontario Hockey Federation (OHF) announced today that they 
have updated their player movement regulations moving forward to the 2025-2026 season. 

This update is a significant one which opens the borders and no longer restricts players to be 
residentially qualified to tryout for representative teams. Players are now able to tryout in the centre of 
their choice, starting  with tryouts this spring for the 2025-2026 season. 

As an association we are still working through this information and will begin to create a plan around 
this change as soon as possible. We understand that some members may disagree or be nervous at what 
the future may hold, but we remain positive that Quinte West Minor Hockey will continue to offer first 
rate programming for all our members. 

There will be many questions in the weeks and months ahead and we will do our best to be as 
transparent as possible as we skate our way into this new normal. 

In the meantime, we have lots to focus on for the balance of this year and will continue to support our 
teams and their growth as we begin to prepare for playoffs at all levels. 

Below are links to the OHF announcement as well as their frequently asked questions page. 

 

OHF Announcement 

Frequently Asked Questions 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Mike Boates 

QWMHA - President 


